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"Praise be to the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ! In his great mercy he has 
given us new birth into a living hope through the resurrection of Jesus Christ from 
the dead."      1 Peter 1:3 
Dear prayer partner, 
Happy Easter!!! Easter is a time to think about the “new life” that we have in Jesus. 
May the love of Christ, His great mercy and living hope be with you always. May you 
experience a fresh passion and love for the one who died for our sins on the cross. 
 
Our love for the people in Mexico continues even as we are on home ministry in 
Canada. From time to time, our dear friends in Mexico continue to share their life 
stories and their struggles with us through social media.  Often they asked us to pray 
for them. We thank God for their genuine friendship and trust in us. Last week, a 
family asked us to pray for their newborn grandson who was very sick and was being 
treated in the neonatal intensive care unit. By God’s grace his grandson is now at 
home with his mother. A dear friend who will have his hips replacement on May 8th 
also asked us to remember him in our prayers. It is times like these that as we prayed 
with them we also reminded them that God is faithful; His mercy and grace are 
sufficient for those who trust in Him. We are grateful for the opportunities to 
continue to walk alongside them in their faith in Christ even when we are not there 
physically. 
 
In April Betty had the privilege to attend a Women Connected event at SPAC. In the 
event she shared the devotion and the Mexico City mission.  Afterward, they had 
fellowship while doing simple cooking demos. She enjoyed the time spent with those 
lovely ladies at SPAC.  The following week the Luke Fellowship from our home church 
visited and had fellowship at our home. We truly enjoyed and felt bless from their 
care for us.  
 
We thank the Lord to allow us to slow down at bit in April, so that we could go deeper 
in our relationship with Him as we seek and discern our next work term in Mexico. 
We plan to take the last two weeks of April off from ministry as a gift of Sabbath from 
the Lord. Again, thanks so much for your prayer and support. 
 
Pray for God’s continued guidance as we discern and listen to His voice for our next 
work term in Mexico this August 2017. 
 
Pray for Jessica our youngest daughter that she will do well in her upcoming Board 
exam in May as she trusts the Lord’s leading in her studies. 
 
Pray for safe journey as we will travel aboard for the next two weeks. 
                                                                        - Victor and Betty Chin  (vbchin@yahoo.com)                                      

         

 
 

 
Women Connected event 
at SPAC. 

 

 
TJCAC Luke fellowship at 
our home. 
 

 
Join Good Friday service 
with six other churches 
at SCAC. 
 

 
Your support is very 

important to us. You can 

make an one time or 

monthly donation to our  

Work fund(ministry 

fund) or Mexico Metro 

church project fund of 

Victor and Betty Chin at: 

 

http://www.cmacan.org/b

iography/33 

 

http://www.cmacan.org/biography/33
http://www.cmacan.org/biography/33

